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Addendum #1 

 
The following questions were received on January 26, 2021.  Responses are below and 
additional information is attached. 
 
 

• The attached documents to the RFQ are from past Wright-Pierce work through 2019 only.  However, 
Woodard & Curran carried the refinement of the project scope since 2019 leading to the Town warrant for a 
reduced scope/budget of $23.5M.  In order to be responsive to the RFQ in both establishing our scope of 
service as well as our cost for such, we request any Woodard & Curran documents establishing the scope 
of work and cost allocation or at least a summary of the work the Town desires as part of this project.  
 
Additional information from Woodard & Curran Engineering is provided as part of this addendum #1 
to include a list of proposed project elements and aerial photographs depicting the priority work 
elements of the proposed project.   
  

• The Town wishes to receive an opinion of probable engineering services cost in a separate sealed 
envelope.  What are the Town’s expectations for this?  Is this a single lump sum number for all possible 
services requested?  Would you like a breakdown by service (i.e, Design, Bidding, Construction, Post-
Construction, etc.)?  How will this be used by the Town in establishing fixed costs for the engineering 
services or is it just an estimate of engineering based upon the project as currently conceived but that might 
be adjusted as part of a preliminary design?   
 
The Town’s expectations are for the proposer to identify a not to exceed limit of the costs for 
engineering services identified under Scope of Work on page 2 of the RFQ as a percentage of the 
total construction project costs. 
  

• Finally, the scoring of consultants assigns 10 points to cost estimating.  Is this associated with the opinion of 
engineering services cost or our effectiveness at estimating capital project costs and minimizing change 
orders?  How will costs provided be treated by the selection committee? 
 
Relative to the selection process, the point value assigned to the cost estimating criteria is 
associated with the proposer’s effectiveness at estimating capital project costs and minimizing 



change orders.  The point value as stated in the RFQ for cost estimating is assigned a 10 point 
value. 

 
 

    
 














